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Agartala,18 September,2025 
Implementation of Reduction in GST on 

Medical Products and Display of Revised Prices 
 
The Government of India has recently taken a decision regarding 
rationalization of Goods & Services Tax (GST) rates on drugs, 
formulations and medical devices. The reduced GST rates will come 
into effect from 22.09.2025. 
 
In this regard, the Central Drugs Standard Control Organisation 
(CDSCO) has issued directions Vide File. No. DC-DT-
15011(11)/122/2025 dated 11.09.2025 and the National 
Pharmaceutical Pricing Authority (NPPA) has issued further 
instructions Vide OM No. 1224/2021/DP/NPPA/Div. II (Vol-II)-Part(I) 
dated 12.09.2025 and 13.09.2025. 
 
As per these directions: 
 

• Re-stickering or re-labelling of available stock is not 
mandatory, since it may cause disruption or shortage of 
medicines and medical devices. 

• However, all manufacturers, importers, wholesalers, 
distributors, and retailers must ensure that revised price 
lists/supplementary price lists (Form V/VI) reflecting the 
reduced GST rates and revised MRPs are issued, 
displayed, and made available to consumers. 

• These directions must be implemented in letter and spirit so that 
the benefit of reduced GST is directly passed on to the 
consumers. 

 
Consumers in Tripura are advised to check the displayed revised 
price lists in retail medical shops and outlets, which will reflect the 
reduced prices due to GST rationalization. 
 
The Office of the Deputy Drugs Controller, Government of Tripura, 
urges all stakeholders to ensure immediate compliance so that the 
benefit of GST reduction reaches the public in a timely manner. This 
was informed by the Directorate of Family Welfare & P.M. through a 
press release. 
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